
 
TOWN OF BLANDFORD 

Board of Selectmen, Minutes 

June 20, 2016 

 

Attendance:  Adam Dolby, William Levakis, and Andrew Montanaro, Cara Letendre - 

Secretary 

Open Meeting:  

7:06 p.m. Mr. Dolby called meeting to order, provided notice that meeting will be 

recorded. 

New Business:  

1. Angeline Ellison – Town Administrator Interview 

a. The Board reviewed Mrs. Ellison’s resume and asked her questions from a 

list compiled by all three members.  See attached. 

2. Chapter 90 Phase 1 Bid Results: 

a. No bids received, Mr. Curry spoke with AG’s office and have to put it 

back into the central registry. 

b. Discussed putting phases together into one bid.  Mr. Montanaro will 

follow-up. 

3. Minutes: Mr. Dolby motion to approve the minutes from June 13, 2016 as 

amended, Mr. Levakis second, unanimous vote. 

4. Appointments: Board appointed several positions.  See attached. 

a. Discussions:   

i. Building Inspector – Board impressed with the feedback and work 

so far. 

ii. Watson Park Assistant – will eventually report to the Town 

Administrator 

Old Business: 

1. Historical Commission Bid Updates: next week 

2. Insurance: Mr. Montanaro left a message with the Vice President of MIIA today 

to get the information needed to review the policy. 

a. Mr. Dolby:  we need an invoice, we still don’t have a solid number, and 

please let him know that we asked for a revised assessment and were 

promised one months ago and it never happened. 

3. Union Agricultural Society: no inspection yet.  Chief Harvey will contact Bruce 

Wyman. 

4. ID Policy: reviewed and revised.  Mr. Dolby motion to implement the ID policy 

as amended, Mr. Levakis second, unanimous vote. 



5. Community Compact Meeting: meeting tomorrow at 3:30, Mr. Dolby confirmed 

with legal that Linda Smith and Tony van Werkhooven can attend and take part in 

the community compact meetings.  If more than one is going to attend they will 

need to post it as a finance committee meeting. 

6. North Blandford Road Complaints:  resident on North Blandford Road 

complaining about large trucks carrying granite, about 4 trucks per hour.  The 

Board asked Cara to draft a letter to the owner of the granite quarry on North 

Blandford Road to attend the next Selectboard meeting. 

a. Mr. Levakis will follow-up with DOT regarding the weight limit on the 

bridge. 

 

9:23 p.m. Mr. Dolby motion to adjourn, Mr. Montanaro second, unanimous vote. 

 

Submitted by: Cara Letendre 

 

_______________________________  ______________________________ 

Adam Dolby - Chair     Andrew Montanaro - Clerk   

 

_______________________________ 

William Levakis - Member 

 

 


